TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON APRIL 9, 2015
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Keith Baxley, Katie Crosby, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis-Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd, Ken Laster, Becky Dunahoe, Wanda Baxley, Freda Cox, Tish Sealey, Leland Parker, Jim Heustess, and Gregg Askins-Attorney   ABSENT:  John Coker
Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the March 12, 2015 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.  
Old Business: 1) Mr. Sutton stated that the tennis courts look good.  Mr. Lee stated that the newspaper will be at the courts (tomorrow) Friday evening at 3:30 to take a picture for the paper.  All councilmen were asked to come and be in the picture.
Person Appearing Before Council: Mayor Richardson read the rules for persons appearing before council.
A) Ms. Freda Cox from the Pee Dee Coalition against Domestic and Sexual Assault office presented council with brochures to help spread the word of child abuse and sexual assault.  Ms. Cox stated that she sees clients here in Hemingway and she appreciates us working with her. Ms. Cox asked that council read a proclamation on Domestic and Sexual Assault issues. 

B) Jeannie Brown-Burroughs was not present.

C) Mrs. Rebecca Dunahoe and Mrs. Wanda Gaster were present to ask council for help with funding a case to display artifacts.  There are civil war letters, Indian arrowheads, pottery, etc. that needs a secure place to be displayed.  Mr. Lee asked Mrs. Dunahoe to come by one day next week and speak with him on what they need and he will get with council and see what can be done.  Mr. Sutton stated to Mrs. Dunahoe that the Town always helps the Library when needed and feels sure this can be helped also.  
A-1)  Mayor Richardson read the proclamation for Domestic and Sexual Assault.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the proclamation for claiming April as Domestic and Sexual Assault Prevention month and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.
American Waste Systems: American Waste Systems handed out a booklet containing their information and background.  This company is interested in obtaining the Town of Hemingway’s trash collection services.  Their corporate office is in Mullins and they are a local company.  They offer commercial and residential trash services as well as debris.  Mayor Richardson thanked them for coming said that the Town Administrator will be in touch with them.
CDBG Matching Resolution for Railroad Pump Station Upgrade Project:  Mayor Richardson read the resolution and it states that the Town of Hemingway is applying for up to $716,000 of CDBG grant funding and the Town pledges 10% or more of the grant amount in a match.  Mr. Sutton made the motion to accept the resolution and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.

Fair Housing Resolution:  Mayor Richardson read the resolution proclaiming April as Fair Housing month.  Mr. Carter made the motion to accept the resolution and it was seconded by Mrs. Crosby and it carried unanimously.
Administrator’s Report: 1) The people that do the one day circus has contacted us again and wants to hold the circus on May 31st.  They will set up at 7:00 am and be gone by 5:00 am the next morning.  They require water spigot, trash dumpster and bathrooms.  They will set up at the track field where there is plenty of parking.   Mr. Lee will send out the information that we got from them to all council members.  .  
Executive Session: Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Carter.  No actions or votes were taken in executive session.
Mayor Richardson made a motion to accept the sale of the Tomlinson’s building to Broken Branch LLC for a net of $24,000 with the Town reserves the right of way from the water and sewer lines.  

There were no other business and the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
